Our Lady Queen of Apostles Parish
Environmental Sustainability Policy

Caring for Creation
Caring for Creation is an integral part of our Faith-Action. It is not an optional extra for members of the Catholic Church. We have a special privilege, duty and responsibility to care for the Earth (our common home) so that human life and all God’s creatures may be sustained in harmony. 
It is essential that all aspects of parish life (including pastoral, liturgical, administrative, educational, financial and social) reflect our commitment to practical application of environmentally sustainable practices. In everything, we strive to meet the needs of the present without compromising the ability of future generations to meet their needs. 

Our Lady Queen of Apostles – Sustainability Milestones
As a guide and yearly reporting mechanism, our efforts will be measured against the “Our Lady Queen of Apostles – Sustainability Milestones” document. Measurements and reviews will be conducted and reported annually in March. Responsibility for this rests with  the Parish Pastoral Council or its representative(s).

Target Date
The end result is a “front-of-mind” way of thinking and acting that provides tangible benefits to all who are concerned with our parish, the local community and the environment. The target to achieve this [level 5] milestone is May 2025.

Focus Areas
Our efforts will be spread over four main areas:





1. Water 

–
Reduce, reuse and recycle





2. Waste 

- 
Reduce, reuse and recycle





3. Energy 

- 
Reduce, reuse and recycle





4. Biodiversity
-
Identify, encourage and facilitate


Efforts and achievements in these focus areas (and other items related to Caring for Creation) will be 
listed and described in the parish Environmental Sustainability Register. This register will be 
available via the parish website and also in a hardcopy binder that is housed in the parish office.


Internet and learning resources will be developed, distributed and 
otherwise made available to all 
parishioners. As an example, the activities cited by Pope Francis in Laudato Si have been arranged 
into a table related to the four focus areas.


Homilies, Newsletters and Church Notices will also be used to reinforce and communicate items 
relating to our responsibilities in our Care for Creation. 


Efforts will be made to team with (and learn from) other centers of excellence in the areas of 
environmental sustainability and biodiversity. This may include facilities at Raven St. Reserve and 
the Chamber of Commerce and Industry Queensland.


Audits will be conducted annually to track and report on overall progress by the parish as a whole 
(and by Queen of Apostles School as a separate entity).
  


Individual members of our parish will be encouraged to take actions in their personal lives to 

complement and supplement the actions and activities of the Church community.
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